
MEMO FROM THE CLERK OF COURSE  #1
12th April 2023

1. Competitors should note that the Further Regulations contain a REVISED Event Schedule. Due to the large field 
it has been necessary to adjust several key times.

Of particular importance are the following adjustments;
Drivers Briefing time of 0800hrs- compulsory for all crews to attend.
First car starts at 0830hrs
HQ opening hours have also been extended on Friday 14th April and Saturday 15th April

2. A reminder to all crews that the deadline for provision of documentation to the Event Secretary was Friday 7th 
April. 
There are MANY crews that have not completed this task. With a field of 80 cars, the Event Secretary has to 
sight and verify over 800 separate items of documentation.

I ask that you please consider the workload of our volunteers and provide the information promptly if you 
haven't already, or are asked to do so by our Secretary.

A big thank-you to those that have completed this task already.

3. Another reminder that fires are NOT allowed at the service park at any time.

4. When arriving at the Service Park, please enter via Gate 2, which is directly off  Mt Baw Baw Tourist Rd. This will 
be signposted clearly. The main entrance to Rally HQ (Gate 1) is for competing vehicles only.

5. Series Sponsor windscreen banners and stickers will be available from Rally HQ during the opening times noted 
in the Revised Schedule.

These must be positioned on your vehicle as per the relevant series regulations. This information will be in your 
Competitor Packs. This will be checked and must be correct before you are allowed to start the Event.

6. A reminder that this Event is a 'Blind' rally and no form of Pace Notes are permitted to be used. Spot checks 
may be carried out at any time, and any competitors found to be in the possession of any form of Pace Notes 
will be referred to the Stewards.

Brett Ross
Clerk of Course




